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4 December 2007
Advertising Standards Bureau releases world first research 
In a world-first, the Advertising Standards Bureau has conducted research to determine if its Board’s decisions are in-line with prevailing community standards on advertising in Australia. 

Although many other countries support advertising self-regulatory systems, none have tested their Board’s decisions against the views of their community. 

CEO Fiona Jolly said that the Advertising Standards Bureau and Board welcomed the research findings which clearly demonstrate strong community support for the advertising self-regulation system.

“All members place great importance on keeping in touch with community attitudes and standards and recognise the need to test Board decisions.
“We’ve confirmed that Board decisions generally reflect community standards on the key provisions of the AANA Code of Ethics including portrayal of violence, use of language and health and safety”, Ms Jolly said.

The community showed a greater tolerance for politically incorrect ads when coupled with humour but was more conservative than the Board on images of sex, sexuality and nudity.
Board members have embraced the community feedback and will be taking the results into account in their consideration of complaints under the Code from its next meeting. The Board has already discussed the need for its decisions to more accurately reflect the community’s standards on advertisements that portray sex, sexuality or nudity and discrimination or vilification.
“The results tell us how the community is thinking and feeling on particular issues. The level of debate in the focus groups reflects of the level of debate we see at Board meetings.  
“The diversity of views expressed by the Board represents the different standards within the community,” Ms Jolly said.
“We’ll also be using the research to inform our upcoming public education campaign. While there is a clear demonstration of support for the advertising self-regulatory system we aim to increase awareness, in the wider community, about the ASB and our role,” she said.
Attachment: Summary of ASB research findings
For general information about the Advertising Standards Board go to www.adstandards.com.au 
Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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